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Welcome… 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear Members, Partners, and Friends, 
 
It is an honor to address you as the Chair of the Lions Foundation of Manitoba and 
Northwestern Ontario. Over the past year, we have continued to fulfill our mission of 
serving our communities through compassion, dedication, and collaboration. 
 
Thank you, DG Bob, and the Lions of 5M10, for hosting our 4th annual AGM here in 
Dryden, Ontario. 
 
The Lions Foundation stands as a beacon of support for those in need, whether 
through providing essential vision and hearing care, empowering youth, or 
addressing critical health challenges. This work is only possible because of the 

collective efforts of our Lions members, volunteers, donors, and partners. 
 
Looking ahead, we are committed to expanding our reach, strengthening our 
programs, and creating new opportunities to serve. Together, we can overcome 
challenges and bring hope and support to even more individuals and families in our 
region. 
 
Thank you for your unwavering commitment to our mission. Let us continue to 
embody the Lions' spirit of service and make a lasting impact in the lives of those we 
serve. 
 
Yours in Service, 
 

Joanne 

 
Joanne Ogden 
Chairperson,  
Lions Foundation of Manitoba  
and Northwestern Ontario 
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Report from The Chairperson 
 

The Foundation continues to be busy with the business of helping those in need.  The 

past year has seen some challenges, but they have all been addressed with the 

unwavering dedication of the Board of Directors and staff.  We are grateful for their 

support and hard work that comes from sitting in the director chair. 

Our biggest challenge this year was the loss of our Executive Director, Gina Lopes.  A 

critical medical event side lined her in early March and as of June 2024 she remained 

unable to resume her duties. It became apparent that succession may need to be a 

priority of the board and a plan developed in the case that it was needed.   

Although our plans for a Gala and some other projects needed to be put on hold, it 

continued to be business as usual in the office thanks to Karen and the Executive 

Team.  We are thankful that we have volunteers that step up when things are going 

exactly as the plan was intended. 

The Serenity Suites program continues growing, and the suites have been well 

utilized and the bookings secure for months in advance. Please stop by when you are 

in the area and ask for a tour or better, yet you can assist the Foundation and see if 

one is available for your stay in the city. There is a plan for more growth in this 

program in the future. 

Our sight programs (now known as “Giving Glances”) remain strong and continues to 

expand its camera inventory. We are thankful for the volunteers that continue to drop 

off glasses, sort them and prep them for shipping. This program will experience some 

exciting changes in the upcoming year and mesh well with the new hearing screener 

program. 

Our hearing program (now “Simply Sound”) continues with new engagement for 

hearing aids as well as the development of the hearing screening program.  Our 

cameras are due to arrive in the next fiscal year and plans for training for all 3 districts 

will commence when they do. 

As always, our Helping Hands program was very busy, and we thank our clubs for 

sponsoring those in need as we continue to match grants as our budget allows. 

We have presented several Ben Ward Fellowships, Foundation Sight saver awards as 

well as our Hope and Decibel awards. We have also added our Legacy Program very 

similar in nature to the Legacy program of LCIF and appreciate our new Legacy 

members this past year. 
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Our board has been very busy updating job descriptions, board policies and processes 

to ensure that our Foundation meets all the standards required for a not-for-profit 

corporation. We have very active and committed board members and are very grateful 

for all that they contribute to our great Foundation. We continue to have yearly board 

orientation for all directors and as well remain very active in committee work of 

Finance, Governance, and Quality/ Fundraising/Community Liaison as they meet 

monthly to address their work plans.  We will redo our Strategic Plan this upcoming 

fiscal and look forward to planning a path forward to the next five years. 

We wish to thank Pat and Nancy for their dedicated time on the board and welcome 

back past director Bonnie Popowich and new director Ryan to fill the void.   

In a time plagued with uncertainty in the world around us we are certain of one thing. 

The Foundation will flourish because of the dedication and commitment of Lions and 

friends of Lions. It’s a new year, a new focus and a time to look with new eyes to 

ensure the longevity of this organization. It’s a time to work together and remember 

why this organization was created…to assist those in need through the auspices of our 

Lions and all Clubs they represent. I leave you with these words… 

“How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a single moment before starting to 

improve the world.”  –Anne Frank 

Sincerely in Service 

Lion Joanne 

Joanne Ogden 
Board Chair for the year 2022-23 
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Report From the Executive Director 

The Lions Foundation of Manitoba and Northwestern Ontario would like to thank all 

clubs and districts for their continued support. 

At the time of writing this report we share the news that we delivered from the office in 

August 2024 

 

“It is with deep regret that we must announce that, as of today August 29, 2024, Gina Lopes 
will be stepping down from her role as Executive Director of the Foundation due to health 
reasons. Though this departure is sudden, we fully support her decision to prioritize her 
health and well-being during this challenging time. 

 
We ask that you keep Gina in your thoughts as she navigates her future recovery. 

 
We are committed to continuing the work of the Foundation and will share updates about 
this transition process in the coming weeks.  Until that time Karen Beaudoin will continue 
her dedication to support the Foundation and no disruption in service is expected. 

 
Thank you for your understanding and dedication to our Lions mission of Service.” 
 

 
And it is with excitement that we share a new Executive Director will lead us to new heights 
in the upcoming years starting in February 2025.  
 
Welcome Yulia Ymerzla to the role of Executive Director of the Foundation.  We are certain 
your knowledge and experience will be pivotal in executing our future goals. 

Joanne 

 

 Joanne Ogden 

Board Chair
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Report From the Finance Committee 
Finance Committee Report          

Annual General Meeting for year ended June 30, 2024          

          

This is the first year that our annual financial statements have received a          

full audit engagement, as a requirement by CRA (Canada Revenue Agency).          

In prior years, our statements were submitted for a review engagement.          

We received a clean Auditor's Report, with no qualifications; the report          

states " ….. the financial statements present fairly…. the financial position          

of the Lions Foundation….".          

          

With not-for-profit accounting, grants received for a specific purpose,          

this year the $25,000 from Canada Post for KidSight, are not shown as          

Revenue, but reported as Deferred Contributions and Restricted Cash.          

          

The Finance Committee met by Zoom on a monthly basis to review          

the financial statements, comparing actual results to budget on a          

year-to-date basis.          

          

The daily banking operations of the Foundation were moved to the          

TD Bank, to be with the same bank where our investments are managed.          

          

The committee reviewed all of the Finance Committee Policies of          

the Foundation. With some minor grammatical changes, the updated          

policies were approved by the Board.          

          

My thanks to the members of the Committee:          

Betty Ollerhead (5M10), Bonnie Popowich (5M11), Tanya Cameron (5M13)          

and Board Chair Joanne.          

Thanks to Karen Beaudoin for accuracy and efficiency recording our          

finances, especially as she ran the office so well by herself since March.          

          

Lion Rick Pinchin, Treasurer           
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QFC COMMITTEE 

 

The Quality, Fundraising and Community committee would like to thank all the clubs 
with their continued support of our foundation through the Parade of Green. 
  
The foundation is always looking for fundraising aside from our wonderful Lions 
clubs.   As we prepare for the follow up to the Gala held in March 2023, we are 
excited for additional opportunities to enhance this event. 
 
Work is being done on a possible partnership with WestJet. This would broaden the 
visibility of the foundation. 
 
We are planning to host an anniversary celebration honoring the Lions Foundation of 
Manitoba & Northwestern Ontario.  This will showcase the workings of the 
foundation including our Serenity Suites. 
 
Due to weather conditions, the Journey for Sight snow machine ride was cancelled 
for 2024. Fortunately, the raffle for a snow machine was held in February and the 
Wheat City Lions Club were the recipients of the prize.  Commemorative plaques 
were given to 13 long time riders and organizers of this event. 
 
The foundation benefited from True North Sports & Entertainment with their gift of 
complimentary Jets hockey tickets.  We were able to donate some to our guests at 
the manor as well as use some for raffles.  The foundation, as well as the Dryden 
Trillium Lions, held online raffles with Jets tickets with all proceeds going back to the 
foundation.  
 
We are very grateful to the Vermilion Bay Lions who hosted a murder mystery at 
their Lions Hall with the help of the Dryden Trillium Lions.  All proceeds went to the 
foundation. 
 
The committee did lots of brainstorming to come up with names for our 4 pillars.  
Along with Helping Hands and Serenity Suites, our sight and hearing programs will 
be named Giving Glances and Simply Sound respectively. 
 
The QFC has taken on a more physical role with the absence of our executive 
director due to illness.  Our committee has been posting for the foundation on 
Facebook and are working on a newsletter to send out to our Lions clubs.  The 
events that were previously scheduled were postponed until the return of the 
executive director.   
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We are very appreciative to the Administrative Assistant, Karen Beaudoin, who is 
keeping us on board. 
 
Flip Give is a way for the foundation to earn cash back on your online purchases. 
Simply download the Flip Give app and join our team to start the process. A 
percentage of your purchase will be given back to the foundation. 
   
Donations can be made through your workplace with All Charities.  This can be set 
up as a payroll deduction. 
 
As well Canada Helps can direct your donation right to our foundation. Visit 
canadahelps.org to donate. 
 
The Foundation also offers a legacy program. You can delegate your gift to the 
foundation in your will.  A pin has been manufactured to recognize donors of this 
program. 
 
The QFC worked hard to develop a work plan for the 24/25 calendar year. Our 
directors include myself as chair, Patty Lyle – 5M10, Veena Nandan – 5M11 and 
Nancy Drul – 5M13 and our board chair Joanne Ogden 5M10 
 
Thank you 
Tammy Wheatley 
QFC Committee Chair 
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GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE 
 

 
Committee members 2023-2024: 
 

Lions Sherri Juba (5M13), Joanne Ogden (5M10), Gordon Zeglinski (5M11), Dwayne 
Moncur (5M13), Gina Lopes ED. 
 
The Governance Committee met monthly for the entire year, and was very busy 
updating job descriptions, board policies and processes to ensure that our 
Foundation meets all the standards required for a non- profit corporation. There were 
several board policies developed by the committee and approved by the Board.  
 
The Board Policy Sections are: 1.0 Board Roles & Responsibilities, 2.0 Board 
Committees, 3.0 
Personnel, 4.0 Finance & Reporting, 5.0 Fundraising. 
 
The Committee continued to review and adjust policies and procedures, where 
deemed necessary, we believe that we have developed solid policies and guidelines 
that align with Foundation Goals and Governance priorities.  
 
The loss of our Executive Director in the last quarter of our year highlighted the 
importance of having these policies in place. 
 
Policies that require approval are brought to the Board meetings which are held 
quarterly, we meet twice in person and virtually. There is an annual work plan that is 
followed monthly with the policies. 
 
The Governance Committee was instrumental in plans for our upcoming strategic 
planning session to be held in September 2024.  We are excited for the future of our 
organization. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Dwayne Moncur  
Governance Committee Chair  
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PROGRAM STATISTICS CURRENT 
 

 

 

 

Club 
Contribution 

$13,519  

Support Provided 

$27,038 

Foundation Contribution 

$13,519 

9,884 kids Screened-1,681 referred 

60,501 pairs of glasses collected 

 
 Simply Sound (all things hearing)  

 

Club 
Contribution 

$2,681.25 

Support Provided 

$5,362.50 

Foundation Contribution 

$2,681.25 

  541 Hearing aids collected 

 
 

Club 
Contribution 

$6,712 

Support Provided 

$11,458 

Foundation Contribution 

$4,746 

 

 
 Serenity Suites   CLERC  

 

596 
Nights 

$42,058.99 

Total 

60,501 

Glasses 
collected 

6,006,330 

Glasses 
provided 
worldwide 

 

Giving Glances (all things sight) 
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THE FUTURE…. 

 
OUR PROGRAMS ARE EXPANDING IN THE UPCOMING YEAR AND WE ARE 

EXCITED ABOUT THE UPDATED STRATEGIC PLAN.  

OUR PLAN WILL ALLOW US TO ASSIST MORE PEOPLE IN AREAS IN MANITOBA 

AND NORTHWESTERN ONTARIO AS WELL AS EXPAND OUR CURRENT 

PROGRAMS. 

OUR KIDSIGHT PROGRAM HAS EXPANDED WITH 2 NEW CAMERAS AND  

SEVERAL MORE PLANNED.  JOINING OUR KIDSIGHT PROGRAM WILL BE OUR 

KIDSHEARING PROGRAM WITH THE ADDITION OF 3 RAPID SCREENERS THAT 

WILL BE ARRIVING TO THE FOUNDATION THIS MONTH.   

IN PARTNERSHIP WITH AMPLIFON WE LOOK FORWARD TO DEVELOPING A 

PROGRAM THAT WILL IDENTIFY KIDS WITH HEARING IMPAIRMENT AS WELL AS 

CHANGES IN THEIR EYESIGHT. 

OUR SERENITY SUITES PROGRAM HAS BEEN GROWING (OVER 100 MORE 

NIGHTS STAYED OVER LAST YEAR) AND WE WILL LOOKING TO ADDING MORE 

SUITES AS WE ARE ABLE. 

OUR NEW STRATEGIC PLAN COMES WITH A MARKETING PLAN TO INCREASE 

VISIBILITY OF OUR PROGRAMS AS WELL AS A FUNDRAISING PLAN 

SUPPORTED BY AN ACCOMPLISHED FUNDRAISING STRATEGIST.   

WE ARE SO GRATEFUL TO OUR LIONS’ CLUBS FOR THEIR SUPPORT OF THE 

FOUNDATION OVER OUR PAST YEARS AND LOOK FORWARD TO BEING ABLE 

TO EXPAND THE SERVICE TO THEM AND THE COMMUNITIES THAT THEY 

SUPPORT. 

STAY TUNED…UNDER THE DIRECTION OF OUR NEW EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

AND THE SUPPORT OF LES OF RANKIN SEABORNE COMPANY INC., WE 

KNOW THE FUTURE WILL SHINE BRIGHTLY.   
 
The Board of Directors  
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Lion Joanne Ogden, Chairperson – 5M10 
Lion Dwayne Moncur, Vice Chairperson- 5M13 
Lion Patricia Wight, Secretary – 5M11 
Lion Rick Pinchin, Treasurer – 5M11 
Lion Tammy Wheatley – 5M10 
Lion Betty Ollerhead – 5M10 
Lion Nancy Drul – 5M13 
Lion Gordon Zeglinski – 5M11 
Lion Sherrie Juba – 5M13 
Lion Patty Lyle – 5M10 
Lion Tanya Cameron – 5M13 
Lion Veena Vijayan – 5M11 

 
District Governors 
DG Jesse Minske - 5M10 
DG Mike Hagen - 5M11 
DG Cheryl Mckitrick - 5M13 

 

STAFF 
Gina Lopes, Executive Director-Resigned for medical reasons 

(Watch for our announcement for our new Executive Director starting February 3, 2025) 

 
Karen Beaudoin, Administrative Assistant 
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PHOTO ALBUM 

Serenity Suites…your home away from home 
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What is the word on the street? 

 

I would like to thank the Board of Directors of the Lions Foundation of Manitoba & Northwestern 
Ontario, along with those Lions Clubs who donated the funds which allowed me to apply for and 
receive upgraded hearing devices that have given me the ability to once again hear better than I 
have in the past. The newly upgraded hearing devices are the Advanced Bionics Marvel Cochlear 
Implant and the Phonak Marvel Link Hearing Aid.  

After receiving these new devices and taking a few weeks to adjust to them, I can state that my 
hearing is far better than it was with my previous CI and HA, allowing me to enjoy a new listening 
experience that is created using AI (Artificial Intelligence) which is built into the software that runs 
the processors for the linked devices. What I hear in my right ear through my CI, I also hear in my 
left ear HA and this allows me to hear many things that I was not able to hear in the past 40 years 
as a person with profound hearing loss. This in turn has given me renewed confidence to go out in 
public knowing that I will be able to take part in conversations in noisy environments that I could 
never do before. In noisy restaurants or mall food courts, my new devices automatically adjust for 
surrounding noise which allows me a more intimate experience while joining in on conversations 
with one or more people. While listening to music, either in the privacy of my home, or going out to 
listen to live music at a local coffee house, for the first time that I can remember since my hearing 
loss began, I can once again understand the words that are being sung as well as the notes that 
are being played on various instruments.  

Along with improving my personal life passions, I am now confident to once again look for 

employment, which in turn will help me to deal with the financial hardships that many people 
struggle with during these economically difficult times. I hope to find something working from home, 
where I can take incoming phone calls as a support representative for whichever company hires 
me. I have begun to send out resumes, outlining my personal and work experiences and the many 
skills that I can bring to the table once working for a potential employer.  

Thanks again from the bottom of my heart for what the Lions have given me. As a fellow Lion, I will 

now be able to more fully achieve my “Service” goals and work with other Lions while doing so.  

GF 
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 Canada Post Community Grant 
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Ben Ward Fellows 

2023-2024 
 

Lion Jerry Barnesky 5M13 
PDG Helmut Neufeld 5M13 

(posthumous) 
Lion Elmer Formo 5M13 

Lion Jean Garbolinsky 5M13 

 
Progressive Ruby  
Ben Ward Fellow 

 
Joanne Ogden 5M10 

 

Progressive Diamond  

Ben Ward Fellow 
 

Joanne Ogden 5M10 
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Kid Sight Award Recipients 

2023-2024 

Lion Debbie Kuzub 5M13 

 
Lions Foundation of 

Manitoba and 
Northwestern Ontario 

Legacy Members 
 2023-2024 

Joanne Ogden 5M10 

Veena Vijayan 5M11 
 


